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Welcome to the Easter 2025 Think CO e-newsletter from the Gas Safe Charity.  
 
Just as the early spring sunshine and warmth meant many people turned off their 
boilers and turned their thermostats down, Easter has arrived a bit wet and a bit 
chilly, so boilers go back on again and thermostats rise. In your role as a CO aware 
worker or volunteer, you will be able to spot signs and take steps with your clients to 
ensure CO is risk is minimised. 
 
As ever, our e-newsletter showcases the resources available from the Think CO 
Programme and this time we highlight our new set of CO awareness leaflets in a 
range of community languages.  
 
Our aim continues to be to help you raise carbon 
monoxide (CO) awareness with the people you support in 
all our communities, as well as with your work or 
volunteering colleagues.  
 
We continue to provide Think CO online training (there are Zoom workshops 
available all the way through to the end of June) - book here: Free Think CO 
workshop). 
 
Simon and Hilary 
 
 

GSC is a registered charity and a company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales.  
Charity number 1131987. Company number 07012694 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
CO and gas awareness leaflets in community languages 

 
 
With thanks to colleagues at SGN, we have built upon 
their work and developed 14 leaflets in a range of 
community languages. The leaflets highlight both CO 
and gas safety.  
 
We will be contacting a wide a range of organisations 
from these communities across the UK over the 
course of the next few months with the aim of raising 
CO awareness with the people they work with. 
 
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/115618952399
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/115618952399
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There are 14 leaflets available for you to use. The leaflets are available in: 
 

Arabic 
Bengali 

Chinese (simplified) 
Dari 

English 
Gaelic 

Gujarati 

Pashto 
Polish 

Punjabi 
Romanian 
Ukrainian 

Urdu 
Welsh

If your organisation would like a set of the leaflets for 
you to download and print or if you would like a pdf 
for you to use with a specific community you are 
working with, please email us at 
thinkco@gassafecharity.org.uk 
 
Our aim over the course of the summer is to have all 
the leaflets available to download from the newly 
refreshed Gas Safe Charity website. 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
New CO resource for people with 
learning difficulties 
 
Thanks also goes to colleagues at East Kent Mencap 
who agreed we could use its CO awareness leaflet as 
the basis of a new leaflet for the Programme in Easy 
Read.  
 
We have done some work with organisations that 
support people with learning difficulties and would like to 
do more training and promotion with the many people 
working in this specialist area in order to raise CO 
awareness and highlight this resource. We were made 
aware of a film produced by people with learning 
difficulties from Speakup Self Advocacy based in Rotherham. Called “I can’t smell 
it. So it must be safe”, you can view the film via this link: 

Carbon Monoxide 
(CO) Safety

Think CO is a Programme run by 
the Gas Safe Charity

• Headaches and tiredness

The symptoms of carbon monoxide poisoning are:

• Feeling or being sick

• Collapsing or passing out

What is carbon monoxide (CO)?

Carbon monoxide is a gas that is very dangerous 
and can harm you.

You cannot see, taste, smell or touch 
carbon monoxide.

Many thanks to East Kent Mencap 
for their help producing this leaflet.

thinkco@gassafecharity.org.uk

www.gassafecharity.org.ukwww www www.eastkentmencap.co.uk 
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I cant smell it 
___________________________________________________ 
 
Videos in community languages 
 
A quick reminder that the Programme worked with Leicestershire Fire & Rescue 
Service and a range of community groups to produce CO awareness videos in 
Hindi, Bangla, British Sign language and English. The films are subtitled as well.  
 

• Signed/subtitled Think CO film: Signed Subtitled video  
• CO Awareness Film in Hindi and subtitled in English: Video in Hindi with 

English subtitles  
• CO Awareness film in English with English subtitles: Video in English with 

English subtitles  
• CO Awareness film in Bangla with English subtitles: Video in Bangla with 

English subtitles 
_________________________________________________ 
 
Zoom workshops 
 
For you – we continue to run free, hour-long online 
workshops every month with the current schedule taking us 
through to the end of June 2025.  
 
Attending a workshop will enable you to know what CO is, 
its sources signs and symptoms, as well as how to prevent 
CO poisoning risks. We aim to make them as informative, 
engaging and as interactive as possible. 
 
To book, click Free Think CO workshop 
 
For your organisation - we can run free Zoom Think CO workshops just for your 
organisation. Recently, these have included for the YMCA and South Lanarkshire 
Council. The online workshops can be for your staff/volunteers only or they can 
include people from partner organisations you work with as well.  
 
Let us know if your organisation would be interested. Contact 
thinkco@gassafecharity.org.uk for more information. 
________________________________________________________ 
 

https://www.speakup.org.uk/icantsmellit
https://youtu.be/FgKxkC80ifM
https://youtu.be/RyHgCkIYw1E
https://youtu.be/RyHgCkIYw1E
https://youtu.be/CSQ6pzgZdus
https://youtu.be/CSQ6pzgZdus
https://youtu.be/j2bnuTgu6o8?si=ulHnQcm8cfJnI2qZ
https://youtu.be/j2bnuTgu6o8?si=ulHnQcm8cfJnI2qZ
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/115618952399
mailto:thinkco@gassafecharity.org.uk
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Findings from AirSafe London  
 

Funded by the Carbon Monoxide Research Trust 
(CORT), a pilot study carried out by AirSafe London has 
revealed some cars on UK roads may expose drivers to 
dangerously high levels of CO.  
 
Findings from the pilot showed that 61% of vehicles 
had detectable levels of CO, with some at levels 
dangerous to people’s health.  

 
Dr. Sophie Duggan, the lead researcher on the study tested 33 cars driven by 28 
members of the public. The findings showed that 61% of vehicles had detectable 
levels of CO, with some at levels dangerous to health. 
 
Dr Duggan commented “CO is known to damage health at lower levels than those 
that trigger acute illness, which is why the WHO in 2021 revised its safety threshold 
downwards. At low levels, it can also affect reaction time. The findings of this study 
show that cars can expose their occupants to harm in both respects. There is a 
pressing need to test in-car air quality across the UK, to protect public health.” 
 
CORT is calling on stakeholders, including policymakers, automotive experts, and 
public health organisations, to review in-vehicle air quality testing. 
 
https://www.coresearchtrust.org/our-research/airsafe-london 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Proposed action on CO alarm exemptions 
 
In the Programme’s Winter e-newsletter, we 
highlighted the deaths of three residents of a 
care home in Swanage, Dorset and the 
hospitalisation of four others from suspected CO 
poisoning in October last year. 
 
What the incident highlighted was the fact that 
care homes are exempt from the current CO alarm legislation. The list of premises 
and tenancies that are exempt are: 
 

• A tenancy which the occupier shares accommodation with the 
landlord or a member of the landlord’s family. 

• A tenancy which is let on a lease for seven years or more 
• Student halls of residence 
• Hostels 

https://www.coresearchtrust.org/our-research/airsafe-london
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• Care homes and hospitals 
 

When we highlight this in our online workshops, the question we get asked all the 
time is “Why?”. 
 
Others are also asking the same question including a cross-party group of MPs who 
have written to Housing and Care Ministers about carbon monoxide safety including 
calling for the closure of the exemption for care homes and other residential 
settings such as student halls from Carbon Monoxide Alarms Regulations. 
  
This cross-party action builds on a recent parliamentary Westminster Hall debate, 
where the Lib Dems officially called on care homes to benefit from regulatory 
protection and MPs from across political parties called for greater awareness at 
home and abroad. 
 
We will let you know of any progress made when we hear it.  
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Think CO resources – all free 
 
E-learning  
Anyone can register for the Think CO e-learning course by 
sending your name and email address to  
e-learning@gassafecharity.org.uk  The course is accessible all 

year round. 
 
Zoom workshops 
There is a schedule of one-hour Zoom workshops currently available to June 
2025. To book on click on this link: Free Think CO workshop 
 

 
Face-to-face workshops 
If you would like to discuss arranging a face-to-face 
workshop in your area, please contact us on 
thinkco@gassafecharity.org.uk 
 
Materials 
We have a range of guides/leaflets that can be 

downloaded via this link: Gas Safe Charity   
 

mailto:e-learning@gassafecharity.org.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/115618952399
mailto:thinkco@gassafecharity.org.uk
https://www.gassafecharity.org.uk/our-programmes/think-co/

